
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

December 12, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL PROGRAM MANAGEMENT SERVICES FOR THE 
PATH NEW FARE PAYMENT SYSTEM AND ONE METRO NEW YORK 
INTEGRATION AS REQUESTED ON AN “AS-NEEDED” BASIS 
DURING 2020 – 2024 (RFP# 59588) – ADDENDUM #1 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 
Request for Proposals (RFP), dated December 9, 2019, as follows:  

1) Please Note: The due date for receipt of Proposals has been changed to 2:00 p.m., 
January 9, 2020. 

2) In the RFP Letter, after the second paragraph, insert the following:  
“Proposers are advised that performance of the services contemplated hereunder shall 
give rise to the existence, or the appearance, of a conflict of interest, and accordingly, the 
firm(s) selected for performance of the subject services will be expressly precluded from 
participation in, or the performance of, other PATH Fare Payment Integration Program 
contracting opportunities.  Your attention is further directed to paragraph 30 of the 
attached standard Agreement.”  

3) In the Attachment A, Section II. Scope of Work, delete the last paragraph in its entirety 
and replace with the following:  
“The Consultant providing Program Management services under this task shall be able 
to work autonomously and proactively to determine what is required to maintain the 
Program schedule, budget and scope. It is anticipated that the Consultant’s personnel 
shall be working at the Journal Square Technical Center, in Jersey City, New Jersey. If 
directed by the Authority, the Consultant’s staff shall perform selected tasks at the 
Consultant’s offices.” 

4) In the standard Agreement, insert the following after the second paragraph:  
“The Authority has determined that the performance of the services contemplated 
hereunder shall give rise to the existence, or the appearance, of a conflict of interest, and 
accordingly, the Consultant is expressly precluded from participation in, or the 
performance of, other PATH Fare Payment Integration Program contracting 
opportunities.” 
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The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP has been changed to 2:00 P.M. on 
January 9, 2020.  

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Monika Radkowska at mradkowska@panynj.gov.   

Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez  
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 

mailto:mradkowska@panynj.gov
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